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SCHOOL NEWS: 
 

Staff 
This term we welcome back Miss Clark who 
will be filling a role on and off class this term. 
Miss Clark will be working four days a week. 
Mrs Haaksma has also surprised us, as she 
has announced she is pregnant with her 
second child. Mrs Haaksma will be taking 
maternity leave at the end of Term Two. We 
wish her and her family congratulations on the 
exciting news. 
Miss Clark will replace Mrs Haaksma from 
Term 3 four days a week as the Prep / Year 1 
teacher.    
 

P&C Executive 2024 
 

Congratulations to our P&C executive for 
2024. 
President:  Mr Michael Ham 
Vice- President: Mrs Angela Bauer 
Secretary:  Mrs Barbara Turnham 
Treasurer:  Mrs Alison Leeson 
I know they will do a wonderful job in 
supporting our school community. 
 

ANZAC Parade 

The Year 4/5/6 class will be holding an 
ANZAC Service at school on Wednesday, 
April 24 at 2:15 pm. If you are not busy, 
please come along and take part in the 
student’s tribute to our servicemen and 
women. 

Dawn Service 

On Thursday, April 25 
the annual ANZAC Day 
Dawn Service will be 
held at Cordalba 
Cenotaph commencing 
at 5:40am.  As in past years, it would be 
wonderful to see as many Cordalba State 
School students marching as possible. This 
year students will be singing the National 
Anthem of both Australia and New Zealand 

along with the song Lest We Forget. It would 
be wonderful to have as many students as 
possible to come along to take part. We ask if 
students are going to march that they wear 
their full school uniform. Please meet at the 
shop from 5:15 am.  
The Cordalba State School P&C will be 
cooking breakfast for the marchers after the 
Dawn Service back at the school.  
 

Gunfire Breakfast – HELP NEEDED 
 

Traditionally, Cordalba State 
School P&C cook breakfast at 
the school for the marchers 
after the Dawn Service. They 
do a great job every year and I know their 
efforts are appreciated by our whole 
community.  
Preparation and cooking is from 5:30am so 
it is ready following the march. Please let 
Mrs Leeson know if you can help. Your help 
is very much appreciated, particularly by the 
diggers. 
 

 

PLAYGROUP every Friday 9am-11am 
 

Any children, younger than school age, can 
come along for a fun filled Friday morning 
each week, from 9am to 11am.  Cost is $2 
per family. 
 

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT OUR SCHOOL 
 

You can keep track of things happening 
at our school through our FaceBook page 
or the Website 
www.cordalbass.eq.edu.au  

DATE CLAIMERS: 
25 Apr:   Anzac Day 
06 May:  Public Holiday 
9&10 May:  Mothers’ Day stall 
12 May:  Mothers’ Day 
25 May:  Childers Show 
30 May:  Bundaberg Show Holiday 
13&14 June:  Athletics Carnival 
18-20 Jun:  School Review 
21 Jun:   End of Term 2 

Cordalba Short Cuts 



 

 
 

 

CENTREPAY DEDUCTIONS 
 

Parents can make regular payments against 
their accounts with the school using 
CentrePay.   

Our reference number is 555 106 854T. 
 
 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC - Thursday 
 

Don’t forget your instrument and everything 
you need to take part in the programme 
EVERY THURSDAY 
 

RECYCLING 
 

Don’t forget we collect any 10c containers 
Make sure all containers are empty, rinsed 
where possible, remove straws and NO LIDS! 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Outside School Hours Care (OSHC): 
The Parents and Citizens Association run an 
Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) service.  
Hours of operation are 6am to 8:30am for 
Before School Care (BSC) and 3pm to 6pm 
for After School Care (ASC); school days 
only.  YOU MUST BOOK YOUR TIMES. A 
text to their mobile (0458 759 776) is 
sufficient or speak to someone at the service.  
Whilst we offer from 6am, you must make the 
service aware otherwise an educator will be 
there from 6:30am.   
We do not offer vacation care.   
The service does not offer catering.  Parents 
can provide breakfast or afternoon tea if 
required. We will supervise children eating 
separately to the work area.  We are mindful 
of special dietary needs of all.   
Bookings are essential.  Enrolment forms 
must be completed prior to attendance.  
Costs are $20 BSC and $23 ASC per child  
BEFORE the Child Care Subsidy is applied.  
All children must be signed in for BSC and 
signed out when collecting them from ASC.  
Staff will sign out children after the morning 
session and in for the afternoon.



 

  

 

 


